
  

1 
 

 U.S. Department of Justice 
 
 National Security Division 
 
 
Foreign Investment Review Section Washington, D.C.  20530 
 
 December 15, 2020 
By E-File 
 
Ms. Marlene H. Dortch 
Federal Communications Commission 
445 l2th St. SW, Room TW-B204 
Washington, DC 20554 
 

Re: Future Fiber FinCo, Inc. and Otelco Inc., FCC File Nos. ITC-T/C-20200825-
00160, ITC-T/C-20200825-00161, ITC-T/C-20200825-00162, ITC-T/C-
20200825-00163, ITC-T/C-20200825-00164, WC Docket No. 20-275 (TT 20-
048 to -052) 

 
Dear Ms. Dortch: 
 

The Commission is notified that the applicants for the above-referenced applications 
(“Applications”) have provided complete responses to initial questions posed by the Committee 
for the Assessment of Foreign Participation in the United States Telecommunications Services 
Sector (“Committee”).1  The Committee is conducting an initial review to assess whether 
granting the Applications will pose a risk to the national security or law enforcement interests of 
the United States.   

 
The Committee shall complete its initial review of the Applications before the end of the 

120-day initial review period, which begins on the date of this letter.  The Commission will be 
notified promptly in the event of an extension of the 120-day initial review period or the need 
arises to conduct a 90-day secondary assessment. 

 
Thank you for your consideration. 

 
 

Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Megan Fluckiger 
Megan K. Fluckiger 

       Attorney Advisor 
       Foreign Investment Review Section 
       National Security Division 
       U.S. Department of Justice 
                                                 
1 See attached determination of the Chair. 
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cc: FCC-TTelecom@fcc.gov  
David Krech, International Bureau (via e-mail at david.krech@fcc.gov) 
Adrienne McNeil, International Bureau (via e-mail at Adrienne.McNeil@fcc.gov) 
Sumita Mukhoty, International Bureau (via e-mail at sumita.mukhoty@fcc.gov) 
Tracey Wilson, Wireline Competition Bureau (via e-mail at tracey.wilson@fcc.gov)   
Gregory Kwan, Wireline Competition Bureau (via e-mail at gregory.kwan@fcc.gov) 
Linda Ray, Wireless Telecommunications Bureau (via e-mail at linda.ray@fcc.gov) 
Jim Bird, Office of the General Counsel (via e-mail at jim.bird@fcc.gov) 
Applications.TT@usdoj.gov 
IP-FCC@HQ.DHS.GOV 
osd.pentagon.dod-cio.list.team-telecom@mail.mil 
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 U.S. Department of Justice 
 
 National Security Division 
 
 
Foreign Investment Review Section Washington, D.C.  20530 
 
 
 

Future Fiber FinCo, Inc. and Otelco Inc., FCC File Nos. ITC-T/C-20200825-00160, ITC-
T/C-20200825-00161, ITC-T/C-20200825-00162, ITC-T/C-20200825-00163, ITC-T/C-

20200825-00164, WC Docket No. 20-275 (TT 20-048 to -052) 
 

Pursuant to Executive Order 13913 (Apr. 4, 2020), the Chair of the Committee for the 
Assessment of Foreign Participation in the United States Telecommunications Services Sector 
has determined that the responses to the Committee’s initial request for information are 
complete. 

 
 
 
 
       ______________________________ 
       Sanchitha Jayaram 
       Chief 
       Foreign Investment Review Section 
       National Security Division 
       U.S. Department of Justice 
 
 
      Date: D e c e m b e r  1 5 ,  2 0 2 0
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